

May 7, 2020 - Site Council **MINUTES**

Certified Members: Jeanne Yeager, Katie Assali, Stephen Danford, and Stacey Shcolnik

Parent Representatives: PTO Co Pres- Tricia Longnecker/Cindy Krawczyk (1 vote), Kim Beler, Lance Rauhoff, and Susan Spier

Student Representative: Student Body President- Charlie Siegel

Facilitator: Todd Stevens

Classified Member: Recorder/Time Keeper- Keri Blaker

Community Member: Mike Alexander – Windemere Community

I. Call Meeting to Order at: 2:42

Action Item: Motion = LR

Second = JY

Outcome = APPROVED

II. Meeting Minutes Review – [April 9, 2020](#)

Action Item: Motion = TL (Discussion topic per TS: concern with exposed dialog re live minutes optional to keep) JY to approve

Second = SD

Outcome = APPROVED

III. Tax Credit Account Items:

General Tax Credit Uncommitted Balance as of 5/4/20 (526-292-T700) = **\$36,342.42**

*** KB the 4/9/20 approved FAST allocation will be taken out of the 2020-21 Budget Release

IV. Tax Credit request to utilize funds: N/A

V. Principal's Report: Principal Selection Committee has started for the new Arcadia Principal. 3 Parents(?), 1 Student, 2 teachers and 2 classified. **Q:** Why did it go from 2 parents to 3 parents? Will it be equal with all the other committee members? (teachers/classified/Community) (A) TS will advocate for clarification and balance.

1. Parking UPDATE: more spots are being made available

a. selling a little over the number of spots available???

b. numbering spots??? (if ever needed for special events) not having to assign the numbers to students. Flexibility options. (or color coding)

c. setting parameters???

d. community member concerned as not being able to see the drawings re: parking. Worried about the surrounding neighborhood with the designated traffic flow. SS agreed with the concerns off of 44th street.

e. moving from hangers vs. stickers???

Pros/cons **HANGERS:** would allow the students to transfer to a different family members car if needed. Or get lost. **STICKERS:** can't get lost but are harder to replace/reissue if car is inactive. Maybe charge a fee for replacement???

Q: Will all juniors & seniors be able to have parking spots? (A) still providing senior spots 1st during registration and then what is available to fulfill the junior request.

Q: Who is planning all the parking plans, spots, numbers or not, stickers or hangers. (A) 2020/21 admin.

Q: Who monitors the stickers and hangers in the parking spot???

(A) Security rotates during class periods. But cannot do it all.

Discussion: KA Suggestion of putting together a parking Committee. Getting Dennis involved. → Follow up with the 2020/21 Admin.

Front Office spots: having enough spots for visitors. TL take care of the staff spots first, maybe offer limited 5 minute parking spot only, and some volunteer spots... Especially for office & "One Lunch" volunteers.

Discussion: Q: Possibly eliminating lunch drop off? (A) Discouraging the drop off due to blocking safety vehicles needed. ***NO PARKING IN THE FIRE LANE TO DROP OFF LUNCHES.

2. Site Council Elections refer to bylaws

a. PARENT: 1 parent (SS, KB, or LR) to step down to get back to the norm of the representation of the committee due to the offset of a community member that also sat as a parent. Suggestion

to decide which parent will step down volunteer/or vote. Looking to go back to alternating the 2 year term. Moving parent election to AUGUST.

b. TEACHER: SD and SS are in 2nd term for replacement. Voting by email for all who submit their interest.

VII. PTO Update – Co-Presidents Tricia Longnecker & Cindy Krawczyk: New slate will be voted on next week.

AUCTION: raised \$61k!!! Submitted 3 payments for improvements. (Nurses cots, Math calculators, Security cameras, Weight room reupholstered). Invested \$100K in AHS. \$20K Snowstorm. What A Year!

Dads Club: Training for teachers, LRC Calculators, College & Career Center technology and more!

VIII. Student Council Update – Charlie Siegel: Elections of officers, interviews start on Monday. Wrapping up the year so that everyone is situated for next year.

VI. Requested Discussion Items:

A. Mr. Stevens thanked everyone for their participation!

B. Teacher SS thanked the PTO for teacher appreciation recognized by the teachers and loving it!

C. LR great job to PTO TL, Charlie job very well job. Thank you, Mr. Stevens, for all that you have done.

VII. Good of the Order Discussion

Graduation update: live via internet with speeches and name announcements. In person event when it is safe to do so.

Q: Diplomas? Will student be able to pick them up after the online graduation? (A) Working hard to complete as they are tied up due to COVID. If so, we will utilize our district print shop.

Q: Will the names being called via online graduation still be going in the order of the normal graduation? (A) Meeting is on the way to try to make this happen needing to adhere to time segment allotment.

Q: Items for Project Grad? Will there be a raffle online? (A) Seek out Project Graduation Committee (PTO) → Also, there will be giveaways at the parade 😊

Q: Returns???(A) meeting will take place to organize the drop off of school items to be returned. Most likely by grade level. Look for the communication from the district. We will work internally with staff returns as well.

Q: Are we considering offering lower level math next year? (A) Yes, Foundation Math will continue. Follow-up: A Placement Test? Looking at diagnostics to make sure students get placed appropriately.

Q: Fall? What if COVID still is effect? (A) Different scenarios are being discussed to prepare for how the allowance will take place.

VIII. Adjourn Meeting at: 4:01pm

Action Item: Motion = SS

Second =SD

Outcome Adjourned.